

State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY AFFAIRS
101 SOUTH BROAD STREET
PO Box 803
Trenton, NJ 08625-0803

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

Lt. Governor Sheila Y. Oliver Commissioner

August 3, 2021

Honorable Ladaena D. Thomas, Mayor Borough of Penns Grove 1 State Street PO Box 527 Penns Grove, NJ 08069

Dear Mayor Thomas:

The Division of Local Government Services (the "Division") has concluded its review of Calendar Year 2020 applications for Transitional Aid to Localities. You are advised that the Borough of Penns Grove (the "Borough") has been awarded \$550,000.

The Division looks forward to continuing our mutual efforts to improve the structural integrity of the Borough's budget.

If you should have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact my office.

Sincerely,

Jacquelyn A. Suárez, Director

Division of Local Government Services

Garquelyn a. Suay

c: Lt. Governor Sheila Y. Oliver, DCA Commissioner Edward Sasdelli, Municipal Technical Advisor

